Letters from B Roezl to Frederik Sander
 

275 Roezl to Sander




Prague, 22nd September 1881

My dear Mr. Sander,

I have just received your letter of the 19th, I have the [title of a publication ?] only for the years 1875 – 1881, therefore I do not possess the volume 1870. Therefore, if you want me to have a picture painted, then you will have to send me the drawing of the illustrations of Od. nevadense; I shall return it to you.

The painter has not returned to Prague, but I can send it to him.

I am very sorry about the disaster in Manila, because I was already very worried that  the Phalaenopsis had not arrived, Low can have a laugh about this. However, I am glad that Klaboch found Eduard.

I received news from Handa that he has despatched 14 crates from Guayaquil, of which seven fell into the sea and perished. I have not heard from Eduard other than that he wanted to collect Cattleya maxima….

I do not hold out great hopes for the auction in Ghent, but there will be some, especially concerning Bismarckia, only 10 pieces went there, I have made a good price for them and Makry bought three pieces, Bull six. Today Bull wrote to me asking the price for 30 plants, but I have no more plants to sell.

How did the auction go of Laelia harpophylla ?…..

With kind regards,

B Roezl

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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